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SUBJECT: Criminal History Background Checks for Federal Security Clearances 

APPLICABILITY: This policy applies to all Oregon Military Department employees and 
temporary individuals as defined in OAR 407-007-0010 (19) and OAR 407-007-0410 (5). 

AUTHORITY/REFERENCE: Guidelines for conducting background checks on subject 
individuals pursuant to OARs 407-007-0000 through 407-007-0100 and OARs 407-007-0400 
through 407-007-0460. The reporting of any criminal activity by subject individuals pursuant to 
OAR 407-007-0010(4). Federal guidelines issued by the Department of Defense Directives 
(DoDDs) 5124.02 and Department of Defense Instruction (DoDI) 1000.25. 

PURPOSE: To provide clarification regarding criminal background checks to obtain federal 
security clearances for state employees. Individuals not complying with this policy may be 
removed from their position with the agency. 

BACKGROUND: The Oregon Military Department (OMD) values the employees who provide 
support to the Oregon National Guard. OMD is committed to providing screening of current 
employees, volunteers, contractors, and applicants to determine if they have a history of criminal 
behavior such that they should not be able to obtain a Federal Common Access Card (CAC) to 
allow them to work, volunteer, be employed, or otherwise perform in positions covered by these 
rules. 

DISCUSSION: 

a. Whenever an employee fails to immediately report a matter which may affect their
security clearance or job requirement of a clear criminal background history, the
employee may be subject to disciplinary action up to and including dismissal.

b. A regular status employee who falls subject to unfavorable investigative findings shall be
afforded due process prior to any disciplinary action being taken.

c. If an employee reports something that could affect another employee's security status,
they must submit the information in writing to the AGP State HR Director. The
information source must be reliable. There must be reasonable belief the incident
occurred, and the information must be based on fact, not suspicion.

d. Supervisors may contact AGP's State HR Director to ensure the proper application is
completed, and for policy clarification.
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